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 Fixed Mindset Growth Mindset 

Challenges Avoids challenges/Sticks to what 

they know 

Embraces challenges/knows they will 

come out stronger 

Obstacles Gives up easily Persists in the face of setbacks 

Effort Sees effort as an unpleasant 

thing 

Sees effort as the path to mastery 

Criticism Sees criticism as negative feed-

back 

Sees criticism as a source of information 

and possible improvement 

Success of others Feels threatened by the success 

of others 

Finds lessons and inspiration in the suc-

cess of others. 

 

 

 

 
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Jump Rope for Heart 2015 

 

Our Defer students have been jumping rope in physical education class over the 
past few weeks.  Chinese jump rope, short ropes, long ropes, basketball jumping, 

and jump bands were a hit!     

Thank you Defer families for donating on-line  
or sending in your pledge envelopes and fundraising for our  

2015 Jump Rope for Heart event by February 27th. 

 
The American Heart Association’s thank you prizes  

should be at Defer sometime in April.   

 

Stay Strong and Healthy!   
Defer physical education staff would like to remind all our students to lead a 

healthy active life by eating healthy foods,  
exercising every day, and getting the proper rest for  
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Defer 90 

90 minutes of 

At 

Experience an evening of historic proportions!!! 

Marvelous movie shorts,  

extraordinary live acts, 

 refreshing refreshments!!! 

March 27th @ 6:30~8pm 

You won’t want to miss... 
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 The quality of  the 

leadership team 

working on behalf  
of  an organization 

is an essential fac-

tor in determining 
its success. The 

Defer PTO is no 

exception, and is in 
need of  high quali-

ty individuals inter-

ested in serving our 
school so that it 

can continue to be 
an exceptional 

place to learn and 

grow.  
 

Hopefully you have 

already noticed the 
call for individuals 

to serve on com-

mittees, and as 
members of  the 

board. Serving in 

either of  these ca-
pacities is a won-

derful opportunity 
to ensure a quality 

education for your 

child, to become 
actively engaged in 

making it happen, 

and to work along-
side fellow parents 

that share your pas-

sion. 
 

Even though we 

are in the throes of  
winter and the 

2015/16 school 

year feels eons 
away, it actually is-

n’t; in fact , we are 
actively working to 

create a slate of  di-

rectors and to iden-
tify committee 

chairs. So, time IS 

of  the essence, and 
we need to hear 

from you as soon 

as possible if  you 
are at all interested 

in serving. Please 

email me: 
michelemhodges@gmail.com.  

 

 

Our 90th birthday 
year is in full swing, 

and great people 
are putting consid-

erable effort into 

making it memora-
ble. Why don’t you 

join the team that 

will make certain 
another 90 years 

are in order? 

 
Michele Hodges 
PTO President 
 
 
 

 

 

 

FEBRUARY: 

Volume 11,Issue 5 

P.T.O. 

Dragon 

Tails 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEFER 

Elementary 

School 
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Upcoming 

PTO 

Events: 

Feb. 10     PTO Meeting  7pm  

 

Feb. 11 Student Count Day 

 

Feb. 13 Muffins w/ Mom  8am  

 

Feb. 16-20 

Mid Winter Break 

 

 

 

 

March 10  PTO Meeting 

March 20 Donuts w/ Dad 

 

March 26, 27, 30, 31, April 1 

Scholastic Book Fair 

 

March 27  Vaudeville Night 

Please join us for  

“Muffins with Mom”  
 

All Defer students who 

are accompanied by 
ANY adult, may enjoy a 

quick morning snack 
from 8-8:20am.  

 
A great way to spend 
special time together! 

 

DRAGON SPEAK: 
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P.T.O. Positions and Committees 

Below are the current PTO positions and committees 

 associated with the 2015-2016 school year. 

Please thoughtfully consider where you can volunteer your time and talents. 

 Contact: Michele Hodges (michelemhodges@gmail.com) with your selection(s) 

 or return this form asap to the office with your interests circled.  

Please don’t hesitate to ask for more information. 

 Thanks, in advance, for your ef- forts. 

 

 

President 

Vice President 

Treasurer 

Secretary 

Communications 

Volunteers 

Hospitality 

Membership 

Fundraising 

School Board Observer 

Historian 

Spring Social Committee 

Morning Office Assistance 

Fall Family Event 

Euchre Night 

Fun Run 

Gardening 

Lunch Duty 

Market Day 

Progressive Dinner 

Bake Sales 

Holiday Craft Fair 

Publishing Center 

Pumpkin Patch 

Waking School Bus 

Beautification 

Clinic Volunteers 

Scholastic Book Fair 
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Defer 90 
will be creating a TIME CAPSULE this month! 

During the month of February, students will be  

voting on 

 

The students will also write a letter to 

their future selves. These letters will be 

kept and stored at Defer. It is our hope 

that in  

10 years (at the 100th birthday party), 

HANDPRINT BANNERS 
The handprint banners each student at Defer made before Christmas are dried, decorated, strung 

and hung!!!  A huge thank you to the many hands that made this possible. We hope you have had a 

chance to see these as you enter our main hallway. Each individual handprint is creative and unique. 

Together, they make a place where our community gathers beautiful!  Can you find yours?? 

A special thanks to Mr. Doug for hanging 

each banner. We have dubbed him  

“Mr. February” for his hard work!! 

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8pU4MslUyDwAMQuJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTI0cXR0aDluBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAMwYTE1NmQzN2U0ODUzMWE0ZDAxZWRjZmM3NzNlMjFjZgRncG9zAzEwMARpdANiaW5n?.origin=&back=https%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fima
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Thank you to all the families & friends that attended our 2nd Annual Family Bingo Night 

Everyone had a great time & lots of prizes were awarded. A HUGE thanks to all of  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last month a note appeared in the Staff 

Lounge.  Strangely, all items are missing! 

Defer Teachers & Staff...you are amazing. 




